Doctors without Borders Urges Modi Govt to Not Commit on Intellectual Property Rights to US
 
Health activists, diplomats, scientists, and other professionals have raised concerns about government's decision to review India’s position on Intellectual Property laws,and  strongly cautioning against coercion from the United States to keep India’s IP laws with the interests of transnational corporations. 
Ahead of Prime Minister Narendra Modi’s visit to the United States to discuss a ‘trade-package’ with US President Donald Trump, Médecins Sans Frontiers (MSF) has compelled the Indian government to not make any commitments regarding intellectual property laws of india and also argued that it will affect millions of people who rely on affordable medicines produced in India.
India supplies affordable generic medicines to people and governments worldwide, including MSF’s humanitarian projects, which are present in more than 70 countries. The MSF is an international humanitarian medical non-governmental organization (NGO) of French origin best known for its projects in conflict zones and countries affected by endemic diseases.
 
“India should be cautious while signing any trade package or launching trade negotiations with the US that may include harmful provisions threatening India’s ability to produce and supply affordable medical products. Going by past practises, the key focus of the US in any trade pact has always been to prioritise the interests of its pharmaceutical corporations at the cost of people lives. The world can’t afford to see India’s pharmacy shut down to protect the profiteering of U.S. pharmaceutical corporations. As you are aware, India is ‘the pharmacy of the world’ for the pivotal role that it plays in supplying affordable medicines and vaccines used throughout the world.”
They expressed concerns about the harmful effects that the United States proposal will have on India’s capacity to act as an important actor in global health. “Since 2003, over twenty million people living with HIV in developing countries have received treatment for HIV and AIDS, largely due to the availability of safe, effective and affordable generic ARVs from India,” the letter added.

